
October already–can’t believe it!! 
All appears to be rolling along nicely 
here at Branch 59. Your Offi cers and 
Directors have spent considerable 
time and emotion in discussing the 
pros and cons of a move back to the 
Elks Lodge in Fremont. Nothing is set 
in concrete at this time, but we hope to 
put this issue to rest at the next BEC 
Meeting. It is my desire to be able to 
report fi nal information on this matter 

to the General Membership at the next Luncheon Meeting.
We have made arrangements with the management of 

the Newark Pavilion to have the new chairs made available 
to us on a regular basis. However, as per prior plans, the Bar 
Service WILL NOT be available for the months of October and 
November. It will re-open for our December Holiday function. 
Be advised that the Bar generated the princely gross sum of 
$27 at our last Luncheon (as reported by The Newark Pavilion). 
In that it costs us $50 to have the service made available to 
us, a decision will have to be made regarding the effi cacy of 
continuing said service.

Perhaps you noticed a “donation bucket” on the table where 
you purchased your meal tickets. This bucket generated $52 to 
be used for ancillary expenses, etc. (In this case a like amount 
would offset the monthly costs of having the new chairs!) We 
are trying this avenue in attempt to hold the line on the cost 
of meal tickets. So far so good!!!

Our Little Sir Rob Ingebretson advises that he is making 
excellent progress on finalizing plans for the December 
Holiday event. More info regarding this will be passed on to 
all in attendance at the next Luncheon. Look for additional 
information in this month’s Pathfi nder.

Progress continues on attracting new members, but we 
still need help from the general membership in our endeavors.

Last, but by no means least, kudos to our Past Big Sir Jim 
Ferenz who has been elevated to the post of Area 8 Governor. 
Be sure to seek him out and offer your congratulations!!! He is 
truly a good man dedicated to advancing SIR efforts.

Skip

________________________________________ ________________________________________
Branch Number 59

NEXT MEETING at Newark Pavilion -  Thursday, October 17, 2013
 Thirty-Eighth Year                                                October 2013                                                    Bulletin No. 9

"Stuff" from Skip
by Big Sir Skip Mugford

Speaker Gari Browning
by Little Sir Rob Ingebretson

If you are not coming or if you are bringing a guest or visitor
Don’t forget to Call on the Monday before the meeting - or earlier

Ed Guthrie (510) 659-0498 or email edguthrie@comcast.net

MENU
Meatloaf and Breaded Fish

Mashed Potatoes, Rice and Long Beans

Bring in a Guest

We need new Members

Can you fi nd Rollie?  a

President and Superintendent of 
Ohlone Community College District, 
Gari Browning, will be the speaker 
for the June luncheon.

Dr. Browning grew up in the 
greater Los Angeles area, attended 
Cypress College, and earned a 
baccalaureate degree from UC Irvine 
and M.A. and Ph.D. degrees from 
UCLA. She lived in the Dominican 
Republic, where she taught at the 
Universidad Católica Madre y Maestra and Hawaii, where 
she taught at the University of Hawaii. 

Ohlone helps students learn and assists them to 
reach their educational goals. They offer a large selection 
of career and technical degrees designed to match the 
employer needs of our high technology region. They also 
feature an excellent transfer program.

Their programs prepare students for all UCs and CSUs 
and a large number of private universities in California and 
beyond. Ohlone transfer rate is one of the highest in the 
state, putting them at fi fth out of 112 California Community 
Colleges. Students from Ohlone who transfer to a four-year 
university have a higher success rate than students who 
start there as freshmen.

Dr. Browning will up date us on how things are going at 
Ohlone Community College.



October 2013 2Page

Branch  59
Offi cers

Big Sir
Skip Mugford

(510) 794-1184
Little Sir

Rob Ingebretson
(510) 657-7828

Secretary
Jim Ferenz

(510) 651-7717
Asst. Secretary
Peter Angelides
(510) 797-3570

Treasurer
Hugh Twomey
(510) 796-5559
Asst. Treasurer
Arnold George
(510) 797-9524

Directors
Nat Lord

George Perry
Jerry Sabo

Sheldon Schwartz
Ed Thomas

Roger Wallin

Branch 59
Meets at Newark Pavilion

6430 Thornton Avenue 
Newark

on the 3rd Thursday of 
each month
10:00 AM

Executive Board Meeting
11AM Social Hour

12 Noon Lunch

A Nonprofi t 
public benefi t 

corporation for 
retired men

Sir Jim Ferenz September Meeting Minutes
Big Sir Skip Mugford called the meeting 

to order at 10:00 AM and led the group in the 
Pledge of Allegiance.
ROLL CALL BY SECRETARY

Offi cers present: Big Sir Skip Mugford, 
Little Sir Rob Ingebretson, Secretary Sir 
Jim Ferenz, Treasurer Sir Hugh Twomey, 
Assistant Treasurer Sir Arnold George and 
Assistant Secretary Sir Peter Angelides.

Directors present: Sir Nat Lord, Sir 
George Perry, Sir Sheldon Schwartz. 
Directors absent: Sir Jerry Sabo, Sir Ed 
Thomas, and Sir Roger Wallin.
MEETING MINUTES

A motion was made, seconded and 
passed to accept the Minutes of the August 
Meeting as published in the Pathfi nder.
OFFICERS REPORTS
Secretary’s Report

Sir Jim Ferenz reported that at the State 
Annual Meeting two changes to the By-
Laws were made. The fi rst change allows 
Branches to charge dues if the Branch so 
moves. The second change establishes a 
State Budget Oversight Committee which 
would be responsible for tying State Goals to 
Budget expenses and revenues.
Treasurer’s Report

Sir Hugh Twomey reported that we had 
donations in the month of September of 
$86.00. Thanks to all the members who gave 
a donation. These donations are a great help 
in meeting our fi nancial obligations.

Sir Hugh reports a General Fund Balance 
of $5,060.21.
Little Sir’s Report

Sir Rob Ingebretson stated that our 
speaker will be Sir Tom Blalock. Sir Blalock 
is a member of the BART Board of Directors 
and will inform us on the status of BART and 
its future plans to expand.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Attendance: Sir Ed Guthrie projects 
attendance at today’s luncheon to be 123.
Membership: Sir Ron Brutvan reported 
that we have three men proposed for 
membership today as follows: Sir Victor 
Okumura sponsored by Sir Dennis Reed, 
Sir Bob McCauley sponsored by Sir Richard 
Holley and Sir Donald La Vance sponsored 
by Sir Skip Mugford. A motion was made, 
seconded, and passed to accept the new 
members.
Birthdays: Sir Art Winkley indicated we are 
celebrating 17 Birthdays ranging from 65 to 

88. The Offi cers and Directors of SIR Branch 
59 wish these men a very Happy Birthday.
Golf: Sir Bill Leake reported that NCGA dues 
are due. The dues will remain at $37.00 for 
those Golfers who currently have an active 
membership and $47.00 for those new 
members to SIR NCGA. The fi nal tournament 
of the year will be the SIR State Individual 
Championship on October 21&22. Our own 
Tom Breen fi nished in second place in the 
recently concluded qualifi er tournament 
at Lone Tree and will play for free at the 
tournament. The Green Fee for all others will 
be $75.00.
Bowling: Sir Nat Lord stated that the Bowling 
tournament was a success. Sixty people 
participated. Everyone seemed to enjoy the 
activity.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

The discussion on the pros and cons of a 
move to the Elks Lodge in Fremont continues 
to be discussed. This is a very serious issue 
and members are encouraged to contact the 
Big Sir or any other member of the BEC to 
state their opinion on the move. No action will 
be taken until we have a clear understanding 
of what the members want to do. Please 
make your feelings known. The only available 
date at the Elks is the Third Wednesday of 
the month. A motion was made, seconded, 
and passed to move Honorary Life Member 
Sir Lou Bufkin to inactive status and it was 
decided to hold any action on HLM Sir Gus 
Anastole since he wants to remain active.
NEW BUSINESS

Since very few members are using the 
Bar and we are paying the Pavilion $50.00 
per month to keep it open we are considering 
closing it and only opening it for the two 
special events each year. The Pavilion will not 
open the bar in October and November due to 
a Bartender availability problem. Big Sir Skip 
Mugford will again address the chair issue 
with the Pavilion. We were led to believe that 
they would furnish the new chairs at all of our 
meetings. They now want to charge us $1.00 
per chair per meeting. If we give in to this 
demand we would have to raise the cost of 
the Luncheon. The Big Sir requests input from 
the membership on this issue. The members 
are reminded that the Christmas event will be 
on 12/19/13. We need volunteers to plan the 
event and as always door prizes are needed. 
Please plan on attending.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 AM.
Submitted by Secretary Sir Jim Ferenz
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MEMBERSHIP, ATTENDANCE and BIRTHDAY NEWS
by Sir Ron Brutvan, Sir Ed Guthrie, and Sir Art Winkley

New Members

You can get this issue of the 
Pathfi nder or earlier issues by 
going to the Branch Website: 

http://branch59.sirinc2.org/

Membership Report

Sir Ron Brutvan
Membership Chairman

Attendance Report
(For September 2013)

    Members 125
    Guests 2
    Visitors 2
        Total =  129

37 excused   24 unexcused

Sir Ed Guthrie
Attendance Chairman

Attendance Report

Sir Art Winkley
Birthday Chairman

Birthday  Report

Guests:          Guest of:
Dale Grant          Skip Mugford
Norman LaReau Bill Briscoe
Visitors:     

Linton Johnson BART
Mike Maeda BART

Change of Status:
Robert Springer to Inactive
Louis Bufkin to Inactive
Jamie Sandoz Resigned

Membership Total
(as of September 2013)

183 — Active Members
    20 — Inactive Members

October Birthdays
John Ockes 10/05/1927 86
Stanley Lewis 10/11/1927 86
Fred Gotthardt 10/30/1927 86
Peter Angelides 10/15/1929 84
Henry Scherer, Jr. 10/10/1931 82
Arthur McGrath 10/05/1932 81
Anthony Bruno 10/08/1933 80
Lloyd Keplinger 10/06/1935 78
Hugh Twomey 10/24/1935 78
Louis Alonzo 10/29/1936 77
John Pesek III 10/19/1940 73
Terry Dalziel 10/25/1942 71
Jim Proffi tt 10/19/1947 66

Welcome New Members

Membership
Donald R. LaVance
4943 Bosworth Court
Newark, CA 94560-1404
510-508-2845
Email: donaldrlavance@yahoo.com
Birthday: 5/5/1942
Spouse: Mary
Badge No. 69
Sponsor: Skip Mugford
Call me: Don

Robert V. McCauley
263 Arroz Place
Fremont, CA 94536-4480
510-797-7054
Email: bcmccauley@comcast.net
Birthday: 4/19/1946
Spouse: Carmen
Badge No. 34
Sponsor: Richard Holley
Call me: Bob

Victor R. Okumura
3036 Wolfe Court
Fremont, CA 94555-2451
510-557-2687
Birthday: 1/24/1957
Badge No. 7
Sponsor: Dennis Reed
Call me: Victor

Don LaVance Bob MCCauley Victor Okumura
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The annual Fremont Branch 59 
Bowling Tournament has come and gone. 
This year we had 82 bowlers attend the 
two-day meet. On Sunday we had the 
largest turnout with over 60 attendees 
from as far as Sonora but many bowlers 
from Pinole, Brentwood, Livermore, 
Modesto and a large group from 
Sunnyvale. Fremont bowlers did very well 
in the tournament. Gary Bennett placed 
in Singles B, Frank Cordova in Doubles B and All Events A, 
Don Henry took second in Singles B and fi rst in All Events 
B, Jim Ploor placed in Singles B and Jerry Sabo took 
second in Singles A and placed in All Events A, Branch 6 
Bowlers also did very well as expected with awards won by 
Rich Bowers, Lew Heffron, Jim Minton, Chuck Pereira and 
Dick Sofi eld.

Our new bowling season began on September 16th so, 
as always; we are hoping to get new bowlers. We have also 
decided to welcome female SIR guests into our league. 
I know that George Vlastelica’s wife Pat is a bowler, and 
George keeps telling me that he will come—here’s a great 
opportunity.

In October we will probably miss the Citrus Heights 
tournament, but will bowl in Brentwood. Our last two 
upcoming tournaments are: 

Modesto Nov 6, 8 Wed, Fri McHenry Bowl
Concord Nov 12, 13 Tue, Wed Clayton Bowl
We had a bit of bad news recently as our returning 

ace bowler; Roger Wallin is now out of commission again 
because the shoulder surgery that he had did not hold 
together properly. Roger had to undergo yet another surgery 
to re-attach things in his shoulder. That means that Roger 
will have to be out again for an even longer stint. We will 
miss you.

There is always room for more bowlers in our group. 
Usually fi fteen to twenty bowlers show up on Monday 
to bowl. We do not bowl on teams when we bowl so 
if you miss occasionally we will miss you; but you are 
not letting down teammates nor 
charged any fees. Our new bowler 
Victor Okumura attended his fi rst 
tournament, and has had at least 
one game to brag about during our 
Monday bowling. 

We meet at Cloverleaf Family 
Bowl. Just show up and be ready to start practice bowling 
on Monday at 12:45 P.M. Cost is $13.00 to bowl. We 
normally are finished before 3:00 P.M. 

Jerry Sabo

SIR BRANCH 59 ACTIVITIES
Golf Notes
by Bill Leake

Strikes and Spares
by Jerry Sabo

Welcome to the Branch 59 golf 
column. 

We have many new members 
for SIR. Some of you are golfers. I 
encourage you to join SIR NCGA so you 
can join us in our tournaments for 2014 – 
can you believe – 2014. 

What happened to 2013? For 2014 
SIR NCGA dues, they will remain at $37 
for existing NCGA members through SIR, 
and $47.00 for new members. If you are not a member for 
2013 then for 2014 you will be considered a new member. 
Please make checks payable to SIR Branch 59 and mail 
to Bill Leake, PO Box 434, Fremont 94537. The deadline 
is Dec 15. Wives of SIR golfers are encouraged to join SIR 
NCGA at the same price as SIR members. We currently 
have 2 female members and there is lots of room for more.

Last month we published those who participated in 
the Division 4 state qualifi er. Congratulations to Tom 
Breen, who fi nished in 2nd place and will go to the state 
championship October 21 at Laguna Seca in Monterey.

We completed our second to the last tournament of the 
year – Solvang. Those who attended were Gary Bennett, 
Richard Holley, Forrest Lusher, John and Junko 
Trischetti, and Wayne Meyer. And we have winners – 
Gary won 4th place, day 1 ($30), 3rd place in sweeps 
(($70) for a total of $100.00 Junko was 3rd, day 1 ($21.00) 
and CTP ($30) for a total of $51. Wayne was 2nd place, day 
3 ($40), CTP ($50); 4th sweeps ($60) for a total of $150. 
Congratulations to all who participated. 

Take a bow – Congratulations to Terry Dalziel who shot 
an 84 at Sunol. With Terry’s index of 18.6 that makes a net 
of 65.4. Terry Dalziel – take bow. The 
2014 SIR golf tournament schedule 
is as follows: Late May 2014 = Area 8 
team tournament. We have this event 
at Sunol. Spring Fling in Napa – Eagle 
Vines and Chardonnay on April 21 and 
22; Reno – June 16 – 20 and June 23-
27. Both are scramble events and will 
be at the Atlantis; Solvang (the Fall Classic) sometime in 
September (date has not been set yet); and the individual 
championship at Monterey Peninsula October 27 and 28. 

Regular play for SIR Branch 59 -- We play every Monday 
(3 tee times) and occasionally on Thursday (1 tee time) at 
Sunol. Join us -- to fi nd out the tee time, please call Sunol at 
925-862-0414. The reservation is made under LEAKE. 

Post -- post your score.
Please – we need more members for SIR and also SIR 

golf.
Thank you for reading this article.

Bill Leake
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Cyber Geezers—we usually meet on the first Tuesday 
following our monthly SIR Luncheon. Next meeting is 
scheduled for 

Tuesday October 22, 2013 - 1:30 to 3:30 PM. 
We will be at a new location in Niles 
at 255 H Street, Fremont, CA. 

Just show up and you will be a member of our group. 
At our last meeting, we once again discussed converting 

VHS tapes to DVD and transferring video fi les to a PC or 
Mac. We also demonstrated a few HD Video capturing 
devices like the Flip, a Samsung device, and a Nikon. Next, 
the process of transferring those fi les to a PC or Mac, and 
then using software to create a movie was demonstrated. 

We had to postpone our September meeting because 
both Jerry, and Bill Palleschi were unable to attend. Bill was 
going to do a guest presentation.

What is a Cyber Geezer? We are members of SIR 
Branch 59 and friends that want to keep up with technology. 
Topics are varied and usually generated by attendees. 

If you have any technology topic that you would like 
included in our next session, please send the information 
to Jerry at JLSABO@SBCGLOBAL.NET. During our next 
session, we will revisit some of 
the topics previously discussed—
especially tablet devices such as 
the iPad and other devices such 
as the Kindle or Surface. If you 
have such a device and have 
questions; bring it to our next 
session.

SIR members and friends/
signifi cant others are welcome, 
and we do have wireless access so bring your laptop, smart 
phone or tablet. We are able to use the Niles Church thanks 
to Carl Nordling. Call Jerry Sabo – 510-790-3135 if you 
have other questions.

Area 8 SIR Travel Adventures 
Emile Lassalle & Lou Pagni

READERS AND BROWSERS

Bring your magazines and books to 
share, take books home to read. 

Sir Wayne Adams 510-797-7611

Call Travel Chairman Emile LassalleCall Travel Chairman Emile Lassalle
for more information 510-538-7463for more information 510-538-7463

BRIDGE GROUPS 
The Bridge activity includes 2 night time couple’s 

groups and a daytime group following the monthly 
luncheons. The diners are encouraged to join the latter 
card sharks in order to overwhelm the noise of tables and 
chairs being moved by Pavilion’s staff.

Sir Arnold George  - 510-797-9524

PATHFINDERS WALKING AND HIKING GROUP
Meet Wednesday mornings at 8:00 AM at the 

Park at Paseo Padre and Isherwood. Everyone 
welcome and bring a friend. 

Sir Don Henry at 510-656-5659.
Sir Vince Fernelius at 510-489-0396

WRITING YOUR LIFE STORY
Join us for an hour at the Creative Writing Class at the 

Fremont Senior Center every Tuesday at 10:00 AM.  
During that hour, instructions are handed out for 

writing (but not required); writings are read (if you want to 
read what you wrote) and discussed. It is an active class 
with some great people.  

a

CYBERGEEZER MEETING
November 20-21, 2013

RENO HOLIDAY ICE FANTASY
On the Reno overnight trip to the El Dorado Hotel & Casino, 
you will receive a buffet dinner, and the “HOLIDAY ICE 
FANTASY” show.  Three hour casino play at the Nugget and 
Boomtown.The price of this trip is $150 per person, double 
occupancy, $20 single supplement. Call Joe Guerrero at 
510-326-4196 or Emile Lassalle at 510-538-7463. All our 
trips are always full of fun.

February 23-26, 2014
PALM SPRINGS USO SHOW TRIBUTE

Three shows ( A USO Show Tribute, An Evening with the 
4077 M*A*S*H, A Salute to the Rat Pack), three nights 
at the Comfort Inn Palm Springs, three breakfasts, two 
dinners, round trip airfare, home pickup, luggage handling, 
all taxes and tips.
Cost: $1195 Double, $1425 Single, Insurance $85 each 
person (Optional)
This is a Guaranteed trip (no minimums) Contact Lou Pagni 
for more info 510-276-5025.

Call Travel Chairman Lou PagniCall Travel Chairman Lou Pagni
for more information 510-276-5025for more information 510-276-5025

Friday, October 18, 2013
SIR DAY AT THE RACES

Golden Gate Fields $29.00 per person admission fee 
includes valet parking, admission to the Turf Club, reserved 
seating, daily racing program, Turf Club buffet and tax/tip 
for the food service. Gates open at 11:00a.m., Buffet hours 
11:30 a.m.-3:00p.m. For reservation make check to SIR 
Branch #6 and mail to Lou Pagni, 16120 Via Del Robles, 
San Lorenzo, CA 94580. Provide your own transportation.
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SUNSHINE REPORT
by Sir Allen Sprague

Allen Sprague

In Memoriam
Tom Sullivan

ED BALDINI: Sir Ed has missed several Branch 59 meetings, undergoing a weekly chemo session which 
leaved him wiped-out much of the time.  Sunshine will call again on a better day.
ED SHANNON:  Sir Ed has been undergoing chemo on Mondays which leaves him wiped-out much of the 
week. Sir Ed’s wife Claire told Sunshine that he appreciates being contacted by other Sirs.
BOB SPRINGER: Sir Bob’s wife Lynn said that Bob has been undergoing dialysis treatment, but is walking 
with a walker. 
GORDON THYM: Sir Gordon has had successful cataract surgery for both eyes.  As soon as the vision of 
both eyes “balance out”, he will get new glasses. Sunshine remembers Sir Gordon as a Great Scout leader in 
Newark and Washington Township, way back when, and he still keeps in touch with scouting colleagues.
ROGER WALLIN: Sir Roger had his second shoulder surgery, needed to repair his rotator cuff, specifi cally 
to reattach the tendon to the bone. It’s a long process of 26 rehab sessions; the tendon is already beginning 
to grow back.  Sir Roger plans to bowl by early 2014.  And by next Spring go bush-whacking in a “modifi ed” 
Toyota pickup, with his son Randy, in the High Sierra and Nevada, fi shing and dealing with rattlesnakes and 
invasive bears. Sunshine and Sir Roger shared memories of our work lives in Washington Township.

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE
Your membership committee at work from left to right Carl (See no Evil) Nordling, Fred (Hear no Evil) 
Gotthardt, and Chairman Ron (Speak no Evil) Brutvan.
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Your Name & No. ___________________________  Partners’s Name  _____________________________
Tickets will also be sold at the October and November Luncheons

Number in Party _______  x $22.50 per person = $ ________    Make out check to SIR Branch 59

Indicate Meal Choice & No:
and mail to: Sir Fred Gotthardt, 38353 Farwell Drive, Fremont, CA 94536

Ticket orders must be received by December 12th
Beef: Be sure to enclose a self-addressed and stamped envelope.
Chicken:  No refunds after December 12th.
Fish: Requests for Table Reservations must be submitted on a TABLE 

RESERVATION REQUEST FORM with a list of Sir Member names and their 
Partner names.  Forms will be available at the October and November Luncheons 
and also on the Branch Website.

Save the Date - December 19th “Christmas Nostalgia”
Take your wife or a friend to lunch

THE HOLIDAY LUNCHEON
Our entertainment will be the JewelTones.
The JewelTones is a versatile group of 10 Bay 

Area women who perform songs from the turn 
of the (20th) century through the 1950s with an 
emphasis on the great old songs of the 40s. The 
Fabulous JewelTones customized program to fi t 
our event. Rosie the Riveter will create a funny 
and touching story line for a memorable program. 
They have performed for countless groups in San 
Francisco, on the Peninsula, East Bay and South 
Bay.. 

Tickets will be sold at the October and November  
Luncheons.

The Social committee working with the caterer has chosen three meal choices: 
Beef: Tri-Tip Roast           Chicken: Chicken Florentine           Fish: Salmon.  

HOLIDAY LUNCHEON TICKETS
Fellow Sirs,
Sirs Fred Gotthardt and Tom Federico will be selling tickets for the December Holiday Luncheon at both the 
October and November branch luncheons.
They will be located to the left of where you pick up your badges between the hours of 10:30 to 11:55.  
Forms to reserve a table for 8 will be available.
We ask that if you are paying by check that you have it made out in advance and payable to SIR Branch 59.
Prices for tickets are as follows:
1 = $22.50;  2 = $45.00;  3 = $67.50;  4 = $90.00 and a reserved table for 8 = $180.00.
The theme of the luncheon is” Christmas Nostalgia,” so get decked out in your Holiday best.
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COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN AND ASSISTANTS STATE OFFICERS
State President
Richard Dettmer

State Vice-President
Maynard ‘Rod’ Rodland

State Secretary
Richard DeVoe
State Treasurer

Michael Berry
Director, Region 6

Dean Steichen
Governor, Area 8

Robert Aiello
Senior Honorary Life Members

Gus Anastole 
Lyle Kingery

Nat Lord
Honorary Life Members

Fred Gotthardt
John Skarpelos
Arthur Winkley
HLM Emeritus

Louis Bufkin

PATHFINDER BRANCH NO. 59
John Skarpelos, Editor
1636 Vernal Avenue
Fremont, CA   94539-4736

< john@mediaart.com >

Return Service Requested

PAST BIG SIRS
1976 Peter Clark*
1977 Karl Heine*
1978 Harry Cooper*
1979 Kenneth Foster*
1980 Larry Varblow*
1981 Guido Milano*
1982 Alex Fulton*
1983 Stephen Epler*
1984 George Herman*
1985 Ray Crosby*
1986 Loran Coburn*
1987 Robert Davis*
1988 Robert Klindt*
1989 Martin Annen*
1990 Lee Updegraff
1991 Fred W. Fretter*
1992 Lyle Kingery
1993 LeRoy J. King*
1994 George Hubach*
1995 Clyde Killion*
1996 Bill Schwan*
1997 Nat Lord
1998 John Buchanan*
1999 Art Lampert*
2000 Harry Heyen*
2001 Bob Beam
2002 Rollin Cunningham*
2003 Don Henry
2004 Tom Sherba
2005 Howard Thompson
2006 Les Addison
2007 Ted Bresler
2008 Richard Holley
2009 Don Gillis*
2010 Frank R. Thomas
2011 Hugh Twomey
2012 James Ferenz

*(deceased)

PATHFINDER DEADLINE 
Copy deadline for the next issue of the 
Pathfi nder will be Thursday a week 
after the monthly luncheon meeting.

FIRST CLASS MAIL

FIRST
CLASS

POSTAGE

ACTIVITIES
 - Chairman

ATTENDANCE
Ed Guthrie - Chairman
Larry Goodman - Assistant
John Williams - Assistant

AUDIT
Carl Nordling - Chairman
Ron Brutvan -  Assistant 

BIRTHDAYS
Art Winkley - Chairman
Sheldon Schwartz - Assistant

BOWLING
Frank Cordova - Chairman
Jerry Sabo - Assistant

BRIDGE GROUP
Arnold George - Chairman

CAPS & EMBLEMS
Nat Lord - Chairman
Dino Mostardi - Assistant

CHAPLAIN
Howard Thompson - Chairman
 - Assistant

CIRCULATION
Bill Briscoe - Chairman
Fred Ilg - Assistant

CYBERGEEZERS
Jerry Sabo - Chairman

GOLF
Bill Leake - Chairman
Fred Ilg - Assistant

LIBRARIAN
Wayne Adams - Chairman
James Ploor - Assistant

MEMBERSHIP
Ron Brutvan - Chairman
Fred Gotthardt - Assistant
Carl Nordling - Assistant

NOMINATING
 - Chairman
 - Assistant

PATHFINDER
John Skarpelos - Editor
Fred Gotthardt - Assistant

ROSTER - DATABASE
John Skarpelos - Chairman
Fred Gotthardt - Assistant

SERGEANT-AT-ARMS
Sheldon Schwartz - Chairman

SOCIAL
Rob Ingebretson - Chairman
Bill Anderson - Assistant
Jim Ferenz - Assistant
Fred Gotthardt - Assistant
Bill Leake - Assistant 
Nat Lord - Assistant
George Perry - Assistant
Sheldon Schwartz - Assistant
John Skarpelos - Assistant
Dave Tanner - Assistant
Hugh Twomey - Assistant

SPORTS
Nat Lord

SUNSHINE
Allen Sprague - Chairman 

 WALKING GROUP
Don Henry - Chairman
Vince Fernelius - Assistant

WRITING LIFE STORY

 - Chairmana
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